Births and Deaths

Cards of Thanks, In Memoriams, Marriage Notices, Engagements, Announcements.

BORN

HART-MAINVILLE Lyne and Donald are proud to announce the birth of their daughter Chloé, born February 28, 1992, at the Barrie Memorial Hospital. Hospital. Proud grandparents are Fred and Marlelle Hart and Laurent and Byrel Mainville o f Great-Huntingdon. grandparents are Joseph and Anita Chrétien of Saint-Anicet and Rebecca Hart of Huntingdon.

YUILLE-CHAMPAGNE - Hi! my name is Mitchell and my mommy Judy and my daddy Alain are proud to announce that I have a little sister, Tiffany Lyne, born March 13, 1992, weighing 7 lbs. 11 oz., at the Valleyfield Hospital, Proud grandparents are Leslie Yuille and Fleurette and Eddy Larocque of Ormstown. Great grandparents are Mrs. Rita Forrester of Ormstown, Mr. and Mrs. Theodore Lussier of Howick, Mr. Robert Champagne of Joliette and Grandma Alice of Ormstown,

DIED STEVENSON, Alma Ruth - Peacefully at the Barrie Memorial Hospital, Ormstown, on March 21st, 1992. Born December 23rd, 1908, Arizona. Tombstone, Arizona. Daughter of William J. and Edith (Cowan) Davis. For 56 years the beloved wife of Floyd. Dear mother of Edith (Gabriel Lopardo), Bill (Mary Dunn) and Sheila (Stephen Archibald). Grandmother of Victoria Lopardo (David Gardiner), Jennifer Lopardo, Tamara and Fred Stevenson. Great Grandmother of Emily and Hannah Gardiner. Survived by one sister Ethel Lytle of Prescott, Arizona and predeceased brothers Clarence by and Honston Tombstone, Arizona. Funeral service was held on Tuesday, March 24 at the Franklin United Church at 2 p.m. Church p.m. Hillside Interment Cemetery at a later date. In lieu of flowers donations may be made to the Franklin United Church or the Ladies Auxiliary of the Barrie Memorial Funeral Hospital. arrangements made by Sharpe Funeral

J.M.

Home, Franklin Centre.

DIED

BOUCHER, Ernest - At Hospitalier Centre Valleyfield on March 18th, 1992 in his 87th year. Brother of late Phebee, late Ubalde, late Victor, late Walter, and late Euclide. Funeral service was from Kelly Home, Funeral Huntingdon to Church, Patrick's Herdman on Saturday, March 21st at 10 a.m. Interment St. Patrick's Cemetery, Herdman, Que.

ORR, William D. (Bill) retired Northern Electric employee Dept, 719 and 4714, at Barrie Hospital, Memorial Ormstown, Que. on March 18th, 1992 in his 89th year. Native of Dundee, Scotland. Beloved husband of late Vera G. MacFarlane. Dear father of Gordon Wm. Funeral service was from Kelly Funeral Home, 19 Lake St., Huntingdon Saturday, March 21st at 2 p.m. Interment of ashes in the spring.

THANKS

CARD OF

Our sincere thanks appreciation extended to Dr. Susan Kuruvilla and the nursing staff of the maternity ward of the Barrie Memorial Hospital for the care and kindness we received during our stay at the hospital. A very special thank you to our family, relatives and friends for the visits, gifts and flowers. Lyne Hart

& Chloé relatives,

friends and neighbours of the late Russell Reid the family extend their sincere thanks. The many acts of kindness with flowers, cards, food and visits, were greatly Please appreciated. accept this as a personal thank-you. Bernice & family

the

To

I would like to thank our children, grandchil-

dren and all our friends who attended our anniversary party at the Legion. Many thanks for all the cards, flowersgifts and good wishes. Thanks Mr. and Mrs. Geo. Tremblay

Ormstown

829-2704 Condolences

by Jean McEwen

Our sympathy to Mrs. Dorothy Wright and her family. Dorothy's son Ted passed away last week. Also to the family and relatives of

Mrs. Floyd

Stevenson.

late

the

CARD OF THANKS

We would like to offer our sincere appreciation to our relatives, friends, neighbours and the Legion, for the flowers, cards and food sent to us during our bereavement due to the recent loss, March 5th, of our son brother, Robert and James Maurice. Thank you. The Maurice family

We wish to thank our many friends, neighbours and relatives for their various acts of kindness at the time_of the loss of our dear husband, father and grandfather. Your expressions of sympathy and support, donations, flowers, phone calls and food was greatly appreciated and will always be remem-bered. To Rev. bered. Carmichael, Ron Livingstone, and the Franklin United Church Choir, a special thanks for a beautiful service. A special thank you also to the Franklin U.C.W. and those who provided for and served a lovely lunch following the service, as well as J.M. Sharpe Funeral Home for professional services rendered. All was very much appreciated.

The family of James Lemm would like to

Joan Brooks and family

thank our family and friends for the flowers, donations, cards and phone calls expressing sympathy. A special thank you to Margaret for her help, the day of the funeral. Their kindness is truly appreciated. Marjorie and Albert Brown and family

IN MEMORIAM KYLE, Amy E. - In lov-

ing memory of a dear wife, mother and grandmother who passed away, March 25, 1985. Sadly missed and always remembered by your family. MARLIN, Ethel - In lov-

ing memory of a dear mother, mother-in-law and grandmother, passed away on March 28th, 1981. your arms God, put around her

and keep her in your care. Make up for what she suffered and all that was unfair.

She never failed to do her her heart was true and tender. She lived her life for those

she loved and those of us who loved her, remember, Lovingly rememberd

and sadly missed by her

McNaughton - Blaise wedding

younger daughter of Joyce and Ross McNaughton of Hemmingford, Quebec, was united in marriage to Robin

Blaise, son of Henrietta and Elmer Blaise of Peru, N.Y. on July 6, 1991. Heather McNaughton, sister of the Bride, also residing in Hemmingford, was Matron of Honor, Alan Blaise, brother of the Groom, residing in Albany, N.Y. acted

Both the marriage cer-

as Best Man.

McNaughton,

emony and the reception were held at Howard Johnsons in Plattsburgh, N.Y.135 relatives and guests gathered for champagne cocktails in the Surrey Lounge prior to being escorted into the Adirondack Room for the marriage ceremony.



ter, and peace everafter. You taught us songs, and rhymes, and verseto make loving ways, she has bright-

each day go better. We had fun in any kind of weather. In our Family Orchestra, when I was young, you were

the leader; and at the end, with roles reversed, I had to lead, but at age 85 you could still perform. For a TV crew last fall, you played your fiddle at Hallerton hall. The sax,

banjo, piano, guitar, and

violin are silent as of today, but the whistling and humming are with us to stay, Your spirit will live on in the music I play. You were just as talented with the plow, Everything was a challenge to you. You could fix anything and make it do! Your wit and wisdom were the key, of how to live successfully. At suppertime, at a quarter to six, we gathered around that old radio for only one reason, whether

we were sugaring or having,

whatever the season; to listen to a program that put

music under our feet, and a

new tune in our head so we

couldn't sleep! Even the

Shorthorns had to wait!

Heavenl

children. I can picture you playing with the wee ones in On my wedding day you walked beside me down the aisle. And today I followed you, and I knew you would want me to smile. A long time ago, when I

ened all our days. You even

had a second crop of grand-

was teaching Sunday School, I asked my class, "How do you know Jesus loves you?" And I sang the simple answer, "For the Bible tells me so." Thank you everyone for singing this hymn as Dad left St. Luke's Anglican Church, Hemmingford, for

the last time. Dad always requested a children's hymn. Goodnight Dad, I'll miss you. I can hear Don Messer

playing, "Smile Awhile/l'ill We Meet Again." God Bless you and keep you. With love today and forever. P.S. To all you dear folk reading this; stop for a moment, and reminisce, and

send me your stories, please,

for my book of memories.